
LAYOUT DONATION 

FROM KENNEBUNK 

 

On Monday, August 20, Tom 

Coulombe, Terry King, Jerry 

Johnston, Bob Willard, and Paul 

Lodge went to Kennebunk to 

tear down a layout.  In March, 

the club received an inquiry 

through our website that this 

layout was available if we want-

ed it.  Be)y Jordan’s husband 

passed away about two years 

ago and she was looking to find a 

home for his layout.  Tom Cou-

lombe took a trip to Kennebunk, 

looked at the layout, and report-

ed that it was a well-designed 

layout with lots of fine details, 

buildings, and some engines and 

rolling stock.  The gentleman 

who built the layout was an elec-

trical engineer, and the wiring 

was kept very simple and neatly 

installed.  Tom made arrange-

ments for club members to go 

to the house and get the lay-

out. 

 

It took the team about two 

and a half hours to dismantle 
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NEXT MEETING 

Sep. 20 

6:45 p.m. 

N E X T  

M O N T H 

Deadline for  

October Issue 

September 28, 2012 

MEMBERSH I P  

117 

ATTENDANCE PRIZE 

 

Three names were 
drawn and Ken 
Nettleship was  
present to win. 

 

Will your name be 

drawn on Sep. 20? 

You have to be  

present to win! 

BOTTLES FOR 

BASICS 

♦ LAST YEAR 

$320.86 

♦ YEAR TO DATE: 

$114.00 

♦ THIS MONTH:    

♦ $26.50 

Member since June 1988 

Layout donation by  Paul Lodge 

the layout, put it into the club 

truck, and clean up the room.  

In addi-on to the layout, 

there are five railroad lan-

terns in excellent shape 

which we received on con-

signment for $75 each. 

 

Basswood Building Class BY Paul Lodge 

.   

SIGN UP FOR 

BASSWOOD SCRATCH BUILDING 

CLASS 

 

On Saturday morning, October 

20, star-ng at 9 a.m., Ed and 

Brenda Leslie will be leading the 

next scratch building class using 

basswood.  If you are interested, 

would you please let them 

know so that enough supplies 

can be ordered.  They can be 

contacted by calling 265-6547 

or email 

mrandmrsdeere@maine.rr.co

m.  
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Hartmann’s Railroad Museum by Paul Lodge 

On September 29, from 10 

a.m. to 5 p.m. club mem-

bers are invited to go to 

Intervale, New Hampshire, 

a short distance from North 

Conway, to visit the Hart-

mann’s Railroad Museum 

and Restaurant.  The fee of 

T H E  

to the model railroad museum. 

This is another opportunity to 

share model railroading experi-

ences set up by Ac-vi-es Direc-

tor, Brenda Leslie.  Thank you, 

Brenda. 

 

$20 each will include a meal at the 

restaurant and allow entrance into 

the museum.  There is also an ex-

tensive hobby shop a)ached to the 

restaurant. 

Several years ago Larry Cannon 

donated an item which was added 

In an a)empt to add money to 

our treasury, a spaghe= supper 

is planned for 5 o’clock before 

the regular monthly mee-ng on 

Thursday, September 20.  The 

$5 each charge is less than one 

would pay at a restaurant and it 

will benefit the club at the same 

-me. 

As part of the supper, members 

are asked to bring a dessert or 

salad to share. 

A>er the supper and a brief busi-

ness mee-ng, club members 

Roger Plummer, Dick Clark, and 

Terry King will show slides as 

entertainment for the evening. 

We are always looking for ways 

to help financially support the 

club.  This is another way we can 

work together and get to know 

our train mates at the same -me.  

This is a lot more fun than raising 

dues. 

Sept. Meeting Special by Paul Lodge 

Trainfest Another Success by Paul Lodge 
About thirty club members 

par-cipated in the 2012 

TRAIN FEST on Saturday, Au-

gust 18, during the Lewiston/

Auburn Balloon Fes-val.  

About 90 children and 130 

adults a)ended the event.  

Children wrote their names 

on small paper locomo-ves 

and pinned them to a colorful 

train painted on a panel of 4- 

by 8-foot homasote.  Children 

could also sit and play with 

trains on the rug in the chil-

dren’s play area.  New ac-vi-

-es for children included a 

bean bag toss game and the 

outdoor “Bubble Blast” where 

blowing bubbles was a hit.  

Tonya Largay and Julie Bruce 

did face pain-ng for both 

children and adults. 

Another new feature of this 

year’s show was selling raffle 

-ckets for train rides.  Wiscasset, 

Waterville & Farmington Railway 

and the Sandy River & Rangeley 

Lakes Railroad donated passes 

for families to ride on their tour-

ist railroads for free.  Governor’s 

Restaurant also donated two $20 

gi> cer-ficates.  

Mike Reed brought one of his 

speeders (or rail car) and dis-

played it at the club’s entrance.  

Larry Cannon sold excess inven-

tory, and -ckets were sold on the 

club’s raffle layout.  Terry King 

pulled names for door prizes 

once an hour during the event.  

The three rooms of HO, G-gauge, 

and N-scale, were busy entertain-

ing our guests.  Terry King made 

educa-onal signs for the HO 

layout area, explaining the 

purpose of some of the build-

ing and scenery supplies dis-

played.  Many children got 

their “Guest Engineer” s-ckers 

as they ran trains around the 

HO layout. 

More than two hundred chil-

dren and adults a)ended this 

year’s TRAIN FEST.  Some 

learned about the event from 

the newspapers, our website, 

and from previous club events.  

Guests are learning that they 

can bring children and have 

family fun and entertainment.   

Special thanks go out to those 

club members who helped 

support the TRAIN FEST. 

 

On September 29, 

from 10 a.m. to 5 

p.m. club members 

are invited to go to 

Intervale, New 

Hampshire, a short 

distance from 

North Conway, to 

visit the Hart-

mann’s Railroad 

Museum and Res-

taurant.   

In an a2empt to add 

money to our treas-

ury, a spaghe3 sup-

per is planned for 5 

o’clock before the 

regular monthly 

mee5ng on Thursday, 

September 20.  The 

$5 each charge is less 

than one would pay 

at a restaurant and it 

will benefit the club 

at the same 5me. 

More than two hun-

dred children and 

adults a2ended this 

year’s TRAIN FEST.  

Some learned about 

the event from the 

newspapers, our 

website, and from 

previous club events.  

Guests are learning 

that they can bring 

children and have 

family fun and enter-

tainment.   



 

Seashore Trolley Museum Trip By Paul Lodge 
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On Saturday, August 4, 27 club members 

and their families visited the Seashore 

Trolley Museum in Kennebunk.  For some 

of the par-cipants, this was a new expe-

rience associated with the club. 

Those who went were privileged to visit 

the back shops and see equipment which 

is being restored.  These areas are not 

usually open to the general public.  There 

were several trolley rides over the three 

 

miles of track at the museum.  Time was 

taken to have a picnic during the a>ernoon.  

Those who went expressed the pleasure of 

the camaraderie felt with the group. 

Some of our club members volunteer at the 

museum.  Ac-vi-es Director Brenda Leslie 

was pleased with the turnout for this event 

and the pleasure everyone seemed to en-

joy.  

Minutes Continued  
from page 4 

For the “What’s on Your Work-

bench” segment of the mee-ng, 

Dick Clark showed a Christmas 

train which was not working 

properly.  He emphasized that a>er 

checking the working mechanisms 

of the train, what was needed was 

to clean the track and the locomo-

-ve wheels. 
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August Minutes by Paul Lodge  

August 4, at least twenty-

seven club members a)ended 

the Seashore Trolley Museum 

in Kennebunkport.  They 

viewed old cars, road on the 

trolleys, and had a picnic 

lunch.  She was pleased that 

many members a)ended who 

do not usually par-cipate in 

other club ac-vi-es.  At this 

monthly mee-ng there is to be 

a “Make your own sundae” 

event.  Execu-ve Commi)ee 

members brought toppings 

which could be used on the 

sundaes.   

On August 25, the annual club 

picnic will be held at Tom and 

Carmen Coulombe’s home in 

Lewiston.  More breakfasts are 

being planned for the fall 

months.  

 

 Nancy Weeks has taken the 

club’s hot dog steamer to be 

repaired.   

 

Before the regular Thursday 

monthly mee-ng on Septem-

ber 20, there will be a spa-

ghe= supper star-ng at 5 p.m.  

Cost of the supper is $5 per 

person.  Club members are 

asked to bring desserts or 

salads.  A>er a short business 

mee-ng, slides will be shown 

by Roger Plummer, Dick Clark, 

and Terry King.  Club members 

are encouraged to invite 

friends and family members to 

enjoy the meal and slide show.   

On September 29 for $20, club 

members will be able to 

a)end the Hartmann’s Rail-

road Museum and Café out-

side North Conway in New 

Hampshire.   

 

On Saturday, October 20, a full 

day of ac-vi-es is planned.  In 

the morning Ed and Brenda 

Leslie will hold a scratch building 

clinic.  In the a>ernoon members 

will create a level pedestal on 

which to put -es and track for the 

rail car (pu) pu)) donated to the 

club.  Tom Coulombe will bring the 

rail car and -es for the project.  

Ken Ne)leship will help with the 

landscaping part of the project.  In 

the evening, there will be a slide 

and dine ac-vity. 

 

As chairman of the Train Fest, Ter-

ry King reported that Mike Reed 

will have his speeder (pu) pu)) on 

display again.  There will also be 

face pain-ng by Rick James’ daugh-

ter, a bean bag toss game, bubble 

blast, and hourly door prizes.  

There was discussion about the 

train set raffle.  It is expected that 

we will not sell enough -ckets to 

cover the cost of the train set.  It 

was agreed to select the winner at 

the ExTRAINaganza instead of the 

Train Fest.  Tickets which have 

already been sold on the train set 

will be held and be eligible when 

the drawing happens in November.  

Sets of -ckets for a family of four 

have been donated by Wiscasset, 

Waterville & Farmington and 

Sandy River & Rangeley Lakes Rail-

road and will be raffled at the Train 

Fest.  Tom will bring the toys and 

rug for the children’s play area as 

well as the homasote train board 

on which children will push-pin 

their names. 

 

Dick Clark announced that his G-

gauge outdoor Toot & Chug Rail-

road will be open on September 8 

a>er the Greene Day Parade at 

about 9 a.m.  He asked if the club’s 

raffle layout could be made availa-

ble for the event.  He expects peo-

ple to come between 10 a.m. and 6 

p.m.  Club member are invited. 

 

(Con�nued on page 3) 

T H E  S I G N A L  

The evening’s TRAIN TIME pro-

gram featured trains in Tehacha-

pi Pass in California. 

President Ed Leslie opened the 

mee-ng and reminded members 

that we are looking for a volun-

teer to publish the club’s news-

le)er.  Jay Calnan is in charge of 

finding another person to do the 

newsle)er so that other club 

members can get more involved 

in the club ac-vi-es. 

The Secretary’s Report was ap-

proved as published in the news-

le)er. 

 

Tom Coulombe gave the Treasur-

er’s Report which was approved 

as given. 

 

As Sta-on Master, Tom Cou-

lombe reported that a layout in 

Kennebunk has been donated to 

the club and that Jerry Johnston, 

Paul Lodge, Terry King, Bob 

Willard, and Tom Coulombe will 

tear down the layout on Mon-

day, August 20.  Tom also noted 

that addi-onal ligh-ng has been 

installed in the helix area of the 

HO layout.  There are plans to 

stain the ramp and the library 

stairs.  The outside ligh-ng needs 

to be checked to be sure all four 

corner lights are func-oning 

properly.  Some-mes there is 

only one light on at night.  Addi-

-onal volunteers are s-ll needed 

to do mowing and general 

grounds keeping chores. 

Club Librarian, Terry King, report-

ed that Gordon Draper is scan-

ning slides and their descrip-ons 

into the computer.  Surplus 

books are being selected to take 

to the Concord, NH show on 

Sunday, August 19. 

 

Ac-vi-es Director Brenda Leslie 

reviewed upcoming events 

planned for club members.  On 

Before the regular 

Thursday monthly 

mee5ng on Sep-

tember 20, there 

will be a spaghe3 

supper star5ng at 

5 p.m.  Cost of the 

supper is $5 per 

person.  Club 

members are 

asked to bring des-

serts or salads.  

A9er a short busi-

ness mee5ng, 

slides will be 

shown by Roger 

Plummer, Dick 

Clark, and Terry 

King.  Club mem-

bers are encour-

aged to invite 

friends and family 

members to enjoy 

the meal and slide 

show.   
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Fall Adult Ed by Paul Lodge 
On Tuesday, September 4, at 6:30 

the Model Railroading class will 

start as part of the Auburn Adult 

Educa-on program.  The introduc-

tory class will be at the club.  Nor-

mally many club members greet 

the new class and explain their 

model railroading background.  

We always have a good turnout of 

club members to help teach the 

class. 

The adult educa-on classes have been a 

useful tool for introducing our club to 

par-cipants many of whom join the club 

later.  There have already been inquiries 

about our fall class.  We never know how 

many will sign up for the class un-l the 

first mee-ng. 

Come and enjoy the fun! 

 

The new class. Photo by Dick Clark 

Brenda Leslie by Maurice Fortin 

Brenda is not only our Ac-vi-es 

Director at GFMRR Club but she is 

also our First Lady as her husband 

Ed is our president this year.  Ed 

and Brenda have been married for 

27 years. They have one son who 

also enjoys model railroading.  

When he was a boy, they provided 

him with bunk beds in his room.  

He slept on the top bunk and the 

bo)om bunk was his HO railroad 

layout.  

 

When asked about work, Brenda 

told me she has her dream job 

right now.  She is working with Ed 

at Norm's O Scale Shop in Wind-

ham.  They are building a 21-foot 

by 56-foot layout.  She is involved 

with fixing and detailing all the 

buildings as well as weathering.  

It is wonderful to have a job that 

you enjoy every moment. 

 

Brenda has been involved with 

model railroading ever since she 

met Ed. At home they have an N 

scale railroad on a three foot by 

five foot coffee table as well as a garden 

railroad covering 300 feet of track on four 

levels. 

 

I asked Brenda about her love for John 

Deere.  She told me she grew up in the 

"county" and her Dad was a potato farmer 

who used only John Deere equipment.  

She learned to drive on these. 

She has been involved with GFMRR for 

three years and is presently our Ac-vi-es 

Director.  Brenda has planned and been 

involved with the scratch building pro-

ject, the trips to Bar Mills and to Kenne-

bunkport for the trolleys, the Slide and 

Dine, and breakfasts at GFMRR.  She 

also has been ac-vely involved in the 

Trainfest, Hobo Holiday, and Ex-

TRAINaganza. 

 

Brenda is also a cer-fied volunteer 

presenter for Opera-on Lifesaver but 

has not done any presenta-ons be-

cause of her many other ac-vi-es. 

  



September 13, Executive Commit-

tee Meeting 7:00 p.m. 

September 20, Membership Meet-

ing. Spaghetti Dinner at 5:00 p.m. 

$5.00 each. Meeting 6:45, with slide 

show by members after meeting. 

September 22, Operating Session 

9:00 a.m. 

September 29. Day trip to Hart-

mann’s Hobby Shop in Intervale, NH. 

10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. $20.00 

each, includes museum, rides and 

luncheon. 

October 6, Visually Impaired Project 

guests. 

October 11, Executive Committee 

Meeting 7:00 p.m. 

October 18, Membership Meeting 

144 Mill Street 

Auburn, Me 04210 

207-576-3788 

e-mail gfmrrc@ne.twcbc.com 
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Paul Lodge  - 966-3641 
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Tom Coulombe - 240-9913 

ctcoulombe@aol.com 

Directors: 

Roger Allen-783-2129 

Jay Calnan-783-1719 
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An Educa<onal Founda<on Address Change 
If your mailing or e-mail ad-

dress changes please no<fy 

Terrence King at 

tpking@roadrunner.com 

MEETING POSTPONEMENTS 
If severe weather threatens on a mee<ng night, 

Tom Coulombe will no<fy local television sta-

<ons that the mee<ng will be postponed un<l 

the following week.  This would make it the 

fourth Thursday of the month instead of the 

third.  Club members who receive the newsleBer 

via e-mail will be no<fied by e-mail about the 

postponement. 

6:45 p.m. 

October 20,  Scratch Building 

Class & Operating Session 9:00 a.m.  

Slide & Dine at 5:00 p.m. 

November 3, Train Show, Auburn 

Middle School 10:00—3:00. 

November 8, Executive Commit-

tee Meeting 7:00 p.m. 

November 15, Membership Meet-

ing and Pie Auction. 6:45 p.m. 

November 17, Eastern Maine 

Model Railroad Club Train Show in 

Brewer 10:00—3:30 

November 17-19 & 23-24,  

ExTRAINaganza. 

November 30 thru December 1 

Maine State Museum 

January 26—27, 2013 Springfield 

Show 

September 7-10, 2016, 36th Na-

tional Narrow Gauge Convention at 

Augusta, Me. 

Photo by Dick Clark. 


